Gets Prize at ACS Dinner The American Chemical Society

Science Prof

Student Affiliate hosted the Third James Crowdle Award Dinner on campus April 8. The award is bestowed on an outstanding alumnus who has made his mark in the field of chemistry. This year's

recipient was Dr. Robert Schuler '46, a faculty member here from 1949 to 1953. Formerly of Carnegie-Mellon University, Dr. Schuler was recently named head of radiation laboratories at Notre Dame. After the presentation of a

commemorative plaque, Dr. Schuler spoke on "Fifteen Years of Electron-Spin Resonance Studies of Transient Radicals.'

The A.C.S.S.A. receives alumnae funds to put on the dinner. Dr. Crowdle was a teacher of distinction at the college for many years. He served as chairman of the

department of Chemistry, professor, and graduate manager of athletics. Chairperson of the event was junior Mary Magee, a biochemistry and chemistry maior and President of A.C.S.S.A.